Information to candidates about taking tests in Norwegian language and social studies

Arriving at the test venue: You must arrive on time for the test. Candidates who arrive late will be turned away. Please see information about the time and place for meeting up in the letter from the school.

Proof of identity (ID): You must show valid proof of identity and sign the list of candidates when you arrive at the place where the test is being held. Approved proof of identity is:

- Passport
- Norwegian driving licence
- Norwegian bank card with picture
- A Norway Post ID card issued after 1 April 2003
- A national ID card issued within the European Economic Area
- Refugee travel document and immigrant's passport
- Residence card for foreigners in Norway
- · Asylum-seeker certificate with signature and information about place of birth

Name: When you sign the list of candidates, you must check that your name, address and date of birth are written correctly.

Receipt: If you have paid the fee for the test by invoice, you must show the receipt when you come to take the test. If you have paid by means of a bank card, you do not need to show a receipt.

Support material: You may not use any support material during the test. You may not use your own PC.

Writing materials You may not use your own writing materials, but you will be given a pencil and paper if you want them. You must hand in the paper before you leave the premises.

Mobile telephone: You must turn your mobile telephone off completely and put it aside during the test. You may not have it in your pocket or where you are sitting. If a candidate is caught with a mobile telephone on him or her during the test, it will be regarded as an attempt to cheat.

If you become ill, you must send or deliver a doctor's statement or medical certificate to the school seven (7) days at the latest after the test date. You can then register for a new test free of charge at a later date.

Cheating: If you cheat or attempt to cheat,

Illness:

- you will be expelled from the premises
- you will not get a certificate for passing the test
- you will have to wait a year before you can take the test again (quarantine)
- you will have to pay a fee the next time you want to take the test

Test certificate: The school will send the test certificate to the address on the list of candidates. You must inform the school if you get a new address.

Right to complain Complaint about your results: You have a right to complain about the results of the test in written presentation (Norwegian test). The deadline for complaints is three weeks after the results have been released.

Complaint about formal error in the conduct of the test: You may make a complaint about formal errors in the conduct of the test in social studies, oral Norwegian, reading comprehension and listening comprehension. The deadline for complaints is three weeks after the test has been held. See information about your right to complain at www.norskprøven.no and www.samfunnskunnskapsprøven.no

You will have a chance to ask questions about practical matters before the test starts.